
SUNDAY, APRIL 17 Easter Sunday The 
Resurrection of the Lord    
   
  MASS INTENTIONS/SCHEDULE       
MONDAY, APRIL 18 No School 
 7:35AM Rosary  
 8:00AM Communion Service- Don Inkrott 
 After Service Divine Mercy Novena – Marlene Kleman 
TUESDAY, APRIL 19 
8:15AM Rosary  
8:40AM L/D Mary Ann & Francis Hanneman, 
                Agnes Sager 
After Mass - Divine Mercy Novena – Deb Schroeder 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 20 
7:35AM Rosary  
8:00AM Amy Black, L/D Jeanette Meyerhoffer Family, Jenny Roberts 
After Mass – Divine Mercy Novena – Marge Sager 
6:30PM– 7:30PM Adoration  
THURSDAY, APRIL 21 
8:15 AM Rosary 
8:40AM Fr. Harry Brown Special Intention 
After Mass – Divine Mercy Novena – Jeanne Schram 
FRIDAY, APRIL 22   
7:35 AM Rosary 
8:00AM L/D Tom Fortman Family 
After Mass – Divine Mercy Novena – Jeanne Schram 
12:00 PM Rosary  
6:00AM Wedding Rehearsal 
SATURDAY, APRIL 23   
  8:00AM  Divine Mercy Novena – Michelle Horstman 
  8:30 AM Confessions 
  1:00PM Wedding-Inkrott/Hershberger 
  4:00AM Confessions 
  4:30PM L/D Alberta & Leander Moening Family, 
                L/D Eileen & Andrew Schroeder Family, Kathy Verhoff,  
                L/D George & Mary Kuhbander Family,  
                L/D Ott Schnipke Family, L/D Louis & Rita Schmitz Family,  
                L/D Margaret Siefker Family, Joyce Smith  
SUNDAY, APRIL 24 Sunday of Divine Mercy          
  8:00AM L/D Charlie & Virginia Pester Family,  
                Jeff King & Ronald Lammers, L/D Donald Recker Family,  
                Ranae Kahle, Lauren Schneeg, L/D Norbert & Lorene Fuerst Family 
 Terry Maas           
  10:30AM L/D Bill & Odelia Schroeder Family, Mark Stoepfel,  
                Lambert Verhoff, Aaron Verhoff, Brian Schroeder,  
                Charlie Schmitz, Virgil Hageman 
  1:00 PM-3:00PM Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (Lee & Diane  
                                Recker) 
  1:00 PM Confessions (Father Tony) 
  3:00 PM Divine Mercy Chaplet (Diane Meyer), Veneration of the Image,  
                followed by Benediction- Father Tony 



 
What stones are being moved away so you can be a minister of the gospel?  Who would you 
invite to consider being a sister, brother, priest, or deacon?  Spread the good news: “Jesus is 
risen!” (John 20:1-9) 
 
For all the deceased priests, brothers, sisters and deacons, may their lives continue to bless our 
Church with life, we pray.  
 
READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY APRIL 24 
Acts 5:12-16     Rv 1:9-11a, 12-13, 17-19     Jn 20:19-31(45) 
 

Jesus is risen!!! Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia!! The king of kings is out of the 
tomb. New life, new beginnings, new creation, resurrection!! God wants us to 
experience his love, mercy, and peace right now. He wants us to glory in his 
resurrection. No more sadness. Jesus makes all things new. His resurrection 
brings new life in all of us. Let your old self die and put on your new self in 

Christ. Please draw close to Christ now. You may be upset with yourself that you did not spend 
much time with Christ during lent. Just approach Christ where you are at now.  
In the gospel, on Easter Sunday, we see Mary Magdala, Peter, and the other disciple 
approaching the tomb in which Jesus laid. Jesus is not in the tomb. He is risen. Jesus defies the 
human condition of death. Jesus comes back to life after dying on the cross. That my friends is a 
supernatural miracle. People who die do not come back to life. Especially if he has been lying 
dead in the tomb for three days. Jesus promises new life to all those who follow him and love 
him. If we die, we may not come back to life again like Lazarus and Jesus but we will 
experience new life in heaven. Jesus said that he is the way, the truth, and the life. No one 
comes to the Father except through Christ.  
What does all this mean? We must approach Jesus immediately and without hesitation. Go to 
him in prayer. Go to him in the sacrament of reconciliation, communion, and the anointing of 
the sick. Next Sunday is Divine Mercy Sunday. If you have not been to confession in a while 
please go this week. Set up an appointment with me or go to confession on Saturday morning at 
8:30am or 3:50pm. You can also go to confession next Sunday at 1pm. God bless you all.   Fr. 
Tony 
 
WEEKDAY SERVERS: 
Tue.  8:40 AM: Students 
Wed. 8:00 AM: Jeff Schram, Jerry Hanneman 
Thu.  8:40 AM: Students 
Fri.    8:00 AM: Gene & Rose Warnecke 
 
               Next Sunday APRIL  24 
SUNDAY SERVERS:  
Sat.    4:30PM:  Makenna Siefker, Landyn Schulte, Noah Schroeder  
Sun.   8:00AM: Morgan Maag, Marissa Maag, Chloe Schroeder 
Sun. 10:30AM: Cooper Niese, Trevor Maag, Lauren Heebsh 

From the 
Desk of  

Fr. Tony 



EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS                   LECTORS 
  4:30  Geri Ricker                   Mike Karhoff 
           Jan Schroeder                                 Mary Rose Ellerbrock 
  8:00  Deb Schroeder                              Connie Cassidy 
           Deb Burwell      Sharon Meyer 
10:30  Rose Warnecke                              Tim Hansen 
           Gene Warnecke Choir-Jason Miller  Jeanne Schram 
SUNDAY GIFT BEARERS:  
Sat.  4:30 PM: Bruce Schroeder Family 
Sun. 8:00 AM:  Joe Schroeder Family 
Sun. 10:30 AM: Paul Kleman Family 
APRIL USHERS:  
Sat.    4:30 PM:  Don & Ginnie Riepenhoff 
Sun.   8:00 AM: Chris & Tim Hoehn 
Sun. 10:30 AM: Louis & Mary Ellen Halker 
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 3 
COMMUNION TO MEADOWS: Deb Burwell, Don Stechschulte 
ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY:  Edna & Diane Nienberg 
APRIL FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS: Marlene & Paul Kleman, Dorothy Karl, Deb 
Burwell, Tim & Chris Hoehn, Al & Lisa Hueve, Teresa Duling, Beth Recker 
 

 
Plenary Indulgence for Divine Mercy Sunday is granted under the 
usual conditions (sacramental confession anytime during Lent, 
Eucharistic communion and prayer for the intentions of Supreme 
Pontiff) to the faithful who, on the Second Sunday of Easter or Divine 
Mercy Sunday, in any church or chapel, in a spirit that is completely 
detached from the affection for a sin, even a venial sin, take part in the 
prayers and devotions held in honor of Divine Mercy, or who, in the 
presence of the Blessed Sacrament exposed or reserved in the 
tabernacle, recite the Our Father and the Creed, adding a devout prayer 
to the merciful Lord Jesus. Merciful Jesus, I trust in you!  
 

  

RCIA INTEREST – No Class on Monday, April 18. 
 



 
Let us pray that in all things the will of God be done.”  St. Gaspar del Bufalo 
 

Adult Faith Information 
Jeanette Schroeder – Coordinator  

Diana Meyer, Jeanne Schram, Marlene Kleman,  
                          Deacon Don and Elaine Inkrott                                              

 
To Create a new FORMED account 

Visit FORMED.org .   
Click Sign Up, then sign up as a parishioner.   

To find our parish type in zip code 45848 or Glandorf.   
Enter your email – and you’re in! 

 Already have a FORMED account 
Visit FORMED.org .  Click Sign In – upper right corner 

Have questions?  Call 419-890-3724 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION ON THE FIRST SATURDAY, after 4:30 Mass until 8:00 
on Sunday mornings. Saturday/Sunday, May 7th/8th . Sign-up sheet is available on the radiator 
back in church 
or sign up on line using the following link 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F4EAAAB2BA7F85-adoration3  We 
would like at least two people signed up for each hour. If you can’t make it to 
church to sign in please call  Katie Verhoff 480-236-7305.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

BANNS:  I:  Jamie Dickman of this parish, daughter of Karen and 
                        the Late Ronald Dickman & Dale Verhoff  of 
                        St. Barbara’s, Cloverdale, son of Kenneth and Doris Verhoff 
                III:  Carly Inkrott of this parish, daughter of   
                        Brian & Kelly Inkrott & Grant Hershberger, son of 
                        Scott & Laura Hershberger  
 
HOME TO GOD:  Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of 
Beatrice Hovest. Our sincere sympathy is extended to Beth Hempfling on the 
death of  their mother, Beatrice. 
 
 

http://formed.org/
http://formed.org/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F4EAAAB2BA7F85-adoration3


SAVE THE DATE: 
Father Tony’s Farewell party 

When: June 5, 2022 
Where:  Ottawa K of C. 

 
Correction to the invitation:  June 5 will not be Father Tony’s last mass at Glandorf 
St.  John’s. He will be here until June 30th. On June 5th  , please come to the 10:30 
Mass to celebrate his farewell and wish him good luck in his new assignment. 
If you did not receive a formal invitation, please call the rectory.  Your RSVP 
needs to be in by May 5, 2022. 
If you would like to help with the Farewell party, scan the QR barcode or use the 
following link to sign up https://form.jotform.com/220475225906152.  You can also 
call the rectory.  
Any parish program that would like to say a few words during the farewell party, 
please contact the rectory. 
Please review the details in the invitation and  
your help will be greatly appreciated!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU 
We would like to thank all the children (“God’s Little Heroes” ) and leaders who participated in 
the live stations of the Cross.  You did a fantastic job! What a great way to start off  Holy Week 
with the Passion and Death of Jesus. 

 
 
 

 Happy Easter!!  
           From Father Tony,  
           and  St. John’s staff 

 
 

 
  

https://form.jotform.com/220475225906152


 
 
 

Grade School CCD Information 
 
 Message from Tammy Schmitz for Grade School K-4 Religious Education  email at 
k4ccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
 

Jr. High CCD Information 
Message from Mindy Recker for Jr. High Coordinator  email at 
jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
 Religious Education Registration for 2022-2023*:  The last day to register for your child to 
start religion class on the first day next school year is Friday, April 22nd.  Follow the link that 
was sent to you in the Remind messaging or go to the link listed here 
https://form.jotform.com/220734861720150 .   Each child should be registered separately.  The 
registration link will close on the 23rd.   Thank you. 
*Note: Incoming kindergarten will have a different link given to you this summer at the parent 
meeting. Please do not use this link. 
*Those going to high school next year - see the note below from Ruth Gerding. 
 

High School CCD Information 
Message from Ruth Gerding Coordinator of High School CCD 
Now that HS CCD has been completed. Please thank the following for mentoring the youth 
this year in CCD.  A BIG THANK YOU to the following:  Senior Girls- Jane Williams and 
Amber Ellerbrock; Senior Boys- Charlie Schroeder; Junior Girls- Shelly Kaufman and Chris 
Hoehn; Junior Boys-Jim and Barb Morman; Sophomore Girls--Kelsey Salisbury and Anita 
Stechschulte; Sophomore Boys--Tim Hansen; Freshman Girls- Jayme Prasuhn and Elaine 
Balbaugh; and Freshman Boys--Kurt Utrup and Doug Deitering. Thank you also to Jeff 
Ellerbrock for filling  in. Please take some time to thank these individuals for all their donated 
time for your youth. 
 
In the next couple of weeks, parents will be asked to sign up their students for next year. 
Current eighth graders will receive a paper in school for sign up.  Current Freshman, 
Sophomores and Juniors will receive a Flock note message.      Any questions, please contact 
me. 
Ruth Gerding, 567-204-1275 
 

Special K 
CCD CLASS – Next class is Wednesday, April 20, 2022 

  

mailto:jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com
https://form.jotform.com/220734861720150


 
Youth Information 

Message from Colleen Halker, Youth Director 
YOUTH ELECT SERVICE PROJECT-  Will be hosted by Ottoville Immaculate Conception 
Parish this year on June 2 through June 4.  Students, young adults, and adults from the entire St 
George Deanery will gather for a weekend service retreat and reach out to residents of Putnam 
County to help in all kinds of FREE service. They will help those in need with things such as 
landscaping, small paint jobs, spring cleaning, wash windows, and even washing cars, to name 
a few!  The ultimate goal is to spread the love of Christ and His message of hope to those who 
need it most!  Students and alumni from Franciscan University in Steubenville Ohio will be 
leading the attendees in prayer and a retreat themed "We are made in the Image of God".   
Volunteers of ANY age are NEEDED, and if you are interested, PLEASE call the parish 
office!   
Need some help at your residence?  If you are interested in scheduling a time to have some 
help at your residence, PLEASE call the parish office and we will give you dates and times 
available.   
DONATIONS are needed this year to help make this project possible! We have served as many 
as 55 residents in Putnam County in one weekend, and in order to help cover the cost of 
supplies we are asking Parishes, Businesses, and Organizations to contribute as they can. All 
the work is at no cost to those being helped. We can always use buckets, supplies such as 
garbage bags, paper towels, windex, lysol wipes, antibacterial wipes etc., and pop, water or 
snacks.  The high school youth will contribute a fee to cover their cost of a t-shirt and food. If 
you would like to make a monetary contribution, a donation of supplies, or would like to donate 
your time, PLEASE call the parish office! 

 
NOTIFICATION 

Next week, April 23rd/24th , we will be voting on New Parish Council members at all Masses. 
 
 
SUNDAY, APRIL 17 Easter Sunday The Resurrection of the Lord    
FERVORINO Today’s gospel instructs us Jesus “had to rise from the dead.” The dying we 
experience with unmet expectations in marriage and parenting is normal to family life. Families 
must rise above disappointments and be Easter people all year long. 
 



2022 April GRAND-orf Club  April 10th winners are Aaron Siefker and Jill 
Gerding.   CONGRATULATIONS! The next drawing will be May 8th  in Cafeteria 

along with coffee & donuts by Lori and Mark Klausing. 

 
5th GRADE/ANY UPPERCLASSMAN INTERESTED MASS SERVER 
REGISTRATION - Anyone who does not presently serve can register to start serving and they 
will be put into the server rotation once they attend training.  All who are interested in being a 
mass server must register and participate in one of the below training sessions.  Please be 
prompt. 

Training Dates & Times 
Session 1:  Tuesday, April 19, 2022 after school till 4:30 PM. 

Session 2:  Thursday, April 21, 2022 after school till 4:30 PM. 
Forms were  passed out in CCD to the 5th  6th or 7th  grades who are interested to become  a 
server.   Please return the registration form by Friday, April 15th.  
 
ATTENTION CLC MEMBERS: Spring Fling (25 auction) on April 19, 2022 in Cafeteria.  
RSVP by April 10, by calling Alice Diemer 419-538-6616.  INVITE A FRIEND 
 
The Piecemakers Sewing Group will get together on Tuesday, April 19th, from 7:00pm to 
8:30pm in the old science room. Bring your scissors. If you have any questions, contact Diana 
Meyer 419-538-6437. 
 
HOLY FAMILY RADIO SPRING SPIRIT DRIVE - APRIL 20-22!  Tune into the Truth on 
Holy Family Radio - 94.9FM Lima/Ada, 88.9FM Glandorf, 88.7FM Findlay!  Deacon Jeff 
Compton is inviting everyone to listen and help raise the funds needed for the operating 
expenses of Holy Family Radio by making your donation during our 3 day live on-air pledge 
drive.  Make a pledge by calling 1-888-287-0655 or online at holyfamilyradio.fm or with our 
mobile app. 
 
BLOOD DRIVES: Two blood drives are scheduled for the Ottawa area in April. There will be 
a drive at the Ottawa American Legion Hall, 218 W. Main St. on Wednesday, April 20. The 

Attention ALL MEN!!!!  Join us on Wednesday OR Saturday for That Man Is You (TMIY)  
Wednesday, April 20th, 7pm-8:30pm in ROOM 22 (session 24) 
Saturday, April 23rd, 6am-7:30am in the Cafeteria (session 25)  
For more information, contact Mike Karhoff @ mbkarhoff@bright.net or 419-796-0763. 
TMIY "THY KINGDOM COME" The Kingdom is Like a Great Banquet (Sat. 4/23, Wed. 
4/27) (session 25) 

• Speaker: Fr. Leo Patalinghug 
• There is a Time to Fast and a Time to Feast 
• Fasting Makes Us Hungry for God 
• We have More Feast Days than Fast Days 
• Jesus Became Small So He Can Fit in Our Lives 
• Blessed Are those Called to the Supper of the Lamb 
• Saving the Family 

 

http://holyfamilyradio.fm/
mailto:mbkarhoff@bright.net


second drive will be at the Ottawa Volunteer Fire Department, 850 N. Agner St. on Monday, 
April 25. Both drives begin at noon and end at 6:00 p.m. To schedule an appointment to donate 
blood, please call 1-800-RED CROSS or visit redcrossblood.org. 
 
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS Sun., May 15, 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in room 15 in parish center 
presented by Don Inkrott.  Pre-register by calling St. John’s 419-538-6928. Stop by rectory to 
pick up your book. Next class–Sept 18, 2022. 
 
Cardio Fitness Toning class 7:30pm to 8:30pm at St.  John's Parish Gym. Please bring an 
exercise mat & weights. This class will be every Wednesday & the cost is $3.00.  
 
ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH AND SCHOOL ANNOUNCES AN OPENING FOR 
THE POSITION OF PRINCIPAL (OR INTERIM PRINCIPAL) FOR OUR 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (Pre-K through Grade 8) for the 2022-2023 SCHOOL 
YEAR. Resumes may be sent to St. Mary Parish, c/o Principal Search Committee, 320 State 
Street, Leipsic, Ohio 45856 or emailed to parishoffice@metalink.net. 
 
SAFE ENVIRONMENT COMPLIANCE AUDIT :  Each year, the Diocese of Toledo is 
required to undergo an audit to ensure that it is in compliance with the articles of the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops’ Charter for the Protection of Children and Young 
People. This year’s audit examined the audit period of July 1, 2018 through September 30, 
2021. Bishop Daniel Thomas is pleased to announce that the Diocese was found to be in full 
compliance with the requirements in the Charter following the audit. The Diocese of Toledo 
remains committed to ensuring the protection of children and providing a safe environment for 
all young people. If you have any knowledge of abuse that has been committed by a cleric or by 
any personnel of the Catholic Church, you are urged to report the abuse to your local police 
department, Children Services, and to contact the Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator at 
(419) 214-4880; or to write to the Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator at 1933 Spielbusch 
Avenue, Toledo, Ohio 43604. NOTE:  
 
Remember Those Who Have Gone Before Us- -April 17-23 
Samuel A Michel 4/18/01 
Edward J Zink 4/19/70 
Ronald A Recker 4/19/72 
Patricia L Chamberlin 4/19/19 
Adrian N Utrup 4/19/20 
Wilfred J Meyer 4/20/77 
Bertha E Kohls 4/20/98 
Dennis R Nienberg 4/20/14 
Nina Sommer 4/20/21 
Thomas B Maag 4/21/84 
 

Carmelita G Leopold 4/21/90 
Helen M Deters 4/21/97 
Gertrude E Nienberg 4/21/10 
Arthur R Supeene 4/22/82 
Stella M Unterbrink 4/22/84 
Lambert J Warnecke 4/22/95 
Ronald L Siefker 4/22/01 
Pamela Stehlik 4/22/02 
Leo A Ellerbrock 4/23/92 
Ranae Kahle 4/23/20 

http://redcrossblood.org/
mailto:parishoffice@metalink.net


2022 DIOCESAN ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 
Our parish goal this year is $43,610.  
Total gifts and pledges to date is $42,120.15.    
96.58 % of goal.   
 
The Theme is “Do Prayer, Do Service, and Do Gratitude.”   Please help St.  
John’s meet our parish goal. If you don’t receive one and would like to participate, 
there are extra envelopes/pamphlets in the racks in the back of church. To learn 
about the diocesan catholic appeal, scan the barcode or view the video 
https:/www.acatoledo.org   
                                            

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mustard Seed Gift Shop normal business hours: 
Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm; Wed 12:00pm to 8:00pm;  
Sat 8:00am - 1:00pm  www.mustardseedgiftshop.com          Store 53Brenda Maag 419-235-
3106          Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
April 10, 2022 Collection 

Adults $10,799.00 Auto Electronic Giving $1,931.25 
Loose $1,087.45 Children $104.50   Total: $13,922.20 

Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to make your weekly/monthly contributions 
to your St. John’s parish family  

and for sharing your treasure, time, & talent with your 
St. John’s parish family! We are most grateful! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
          
  

                        NEW EMAIL ADDRESS 
Ashley Duling :  bmanager@glandorfstjohns.com 
Michelle Horstman: admin@glandorfstjohns.com 
Lori Rump:  preschool@glandorfstjohns.com 
Mindy Recker:  jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
Tammy Schmitz:  k4ccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
We are working on getting everything moved over, so for a while you might receive 
from both email addresses.   

https://www.acatoledo.org/
http://www.mustardseedgiftshop.com/
mailto:bmanager@glandorfstjohns.com
mailto:admin@glandorfstjohns.com
mailto:preschool@glandorfstjohns.com
mailto:jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com
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Coordinator of High School Religious Education 
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 DAN  ELLERBROCK 
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JEFF GERDING 
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ST. JOHN’S RECTORY:  
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E-mail:      admin@glandorfstjohns.com 
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Web Page                                                 www.stjohnglandorf.org          
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION K-5   538-6335 
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MUSTARD SEED      538-7220 
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http://www.stjohnglandorf.org/


REGISTRATION-New members should register as soon as possible. Moving out? - please inform the rectory.   
 
INTERESTED IN SERVING YOUR PARISH?  If you are interested in becoming a Lector, Extraordinary 
Minister, Usher or in any other way please call the rectory 419-538-6928.   
 
PARENT SESSIONS are required by the Toledo Diocese for Infant Baptism, Confirmation, First Eucharist, and 
First Penance.  
 
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS – Next classes will be  May 15 & September 18, from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in 
room 15, in the parish center - presented by Deacon Don Inkrott. Pre-register by calling rectory (419-538-
6928 ).  Stop by rectory to pick up your book.  
 
ROSARY FOR OUR COUNTRY at Noon on Fridays of the month.  
 
WEDDINGS: The Toledo Diocese requests all dates be set at the rectory at least 6 months in advance. Pre-
Marriage Class required. Parties who recently joined our parish who do not live within our parish boundaries, 
or who do not belong to a family already registered in the parish; need to be aware that we cannot schedule a 
wedding date until six months after the time of registration.  The normal six-month preparation period would 
apply from that point. Normally only parishioners and those related to our parishioners marry here. Any other 
person needs prior permission of his/her pastor.  
 
MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS Glandorf St. John’s will be having a 1—day class here in our 
cafeteria on Sunday, November 6, 2022 starting with the 10:30 Mass. This is a mandatory, 1-day class. Please 
register by calling the rectory.  
 
DO YOU HAVE YOUR LAST WILL AND TESTAMENT COMPLETED? DID YOU REMEMBER 
YOUR PARISH, ST. JOHN’S? 
 
SACRAMENTAL RECONCILIATION: PENANCE  Saturdays 8:30am & 4:00pm.  

Br. Jerry Schwieterman’s address: Heritage 
Manor, Attn: Br. Jerry Schwieterman, C.PP.S., 
24 N. Hamilton St., Minister, OH 45865 
Br. Jerry’s address: Br. Jerry Schulte, C.PP.S., 
St. Charles Center, 2860 US Route 127 Rm 107, 
Celina, OH 45822 

Fr. Rick’s new address: 937 N. Defiance St., Ottawa, OH  45875 
 
DIOCESAN POLICY FOR CYO SPORTS – All players must be members of the sponsoring parish and/or 
educational system of the parish in order to play on the parish team.   
 
PARISH POLICY FOR HIGH SCHOOL CYO  Playing any sports this year? You are expected to attend both 
the Fall & Winter sessions of High School Religious Education Groups or Grade School CCD Classes---plus 
weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This includes all players, coaches and their families. Attendance at these 
groups/classes will be monitored and reviewed.  For each class missed, beyond 4 classes you will be sitting out 
one game. 
Parents, if your child is sick, please call or text Ruth Gerding at 567-204-1275 before class.  
This also includes the PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S & GIRL’S CYO SPORTING 
TEAMS. 
We kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as we implement this church policy for the good of our parish. 
 
(Fr. Tony– pastor & Jodi Schroeder – Parish Council Pres.) 


